
Starting on Monday, March 25, 2019, the District’s contractor, L.B. Civil, plans to perform directional 
drilling through the Valley Center and Cole Grade Road intersection. The directional drill will be set 300ft 
west of the intersection on Valley Center Road within the East bound lanes. This portion of work will 
require the beginning of both left turn lanes turning North onto Cole Grade from Valley Center Road to 
be closed. The closure will still allow 80% of the left turn lanes to remain open. The second portion of 
the traffic control for the receiving drill pit will be set 300ft East of the Valley Center and Cole Grade 
Road intersection. This portion of work is scheduled to be completed on Tuesday March 26, 2019. All 
traffic control will be removed from the road by 3:30 p.m. Tuesday as required by the County.  Please 
see attachment A. 
 
Starting on Tuesday, March 26, 2019, L.B. Civil will begin placing a 24hr lane closure within the #1 lane 
heading west on Valley Center Road from Indian Creek Road to Miller Lane. A 200LF portion of the 
center median will be closed as well. This closure will consist of K Rail remaining in place for up to 3 
weeks per the County’s approval. Although the contractor does not anticipate having it in place for 3 
weeks, that is the maximum time frame the County is allowing for the work to be completed. This will 
allow directional drilling to be conducted underneath box culvert within that location. All equipment will 
remain within the closure area during the 24hr closure process.  Please see attachment B.  
 


